Randwick Archery Club Committee
Randwick Archery Club Life Members
25 February 2022

Dear Committee/Life Members,
I know it’s still early in the season but, I would like to nominate Mr Eddie Hawkins for a Randwick Archery Club Life Membership.
Eddie has been a member of Randwick Archery Club for about 10 years and I have known him for 9 years since I joined the club. In those 10 years Eddie has been a club coach for 7 years and we sat our coaching course together so I feel able to offer a good case for his nomination.
When I joined the club in 2013 Eddie took me under his wing to help guide me to become a better archer, he would often come over and help me with my form or to offer me some advice. I have an immense respect for Eddie and when we were coaching the JAMA archers in our club I learned a bit more about archery so it was a win - win for me. Eddie always offers help and encouragement to new and existing members to be the best that they can be and also to anyone he sees is struggling, sometimes at the expense of his own shooting time.
Eddie is very passionate about Randwick Archery Club and he has always represented our club with pride, he has always encouraged the rest of us to do the same. When he was the club president he was so proud of our members when they were competing and winning and was never ashamed to show it.
When Eddie became our first NZ Representative in several years he was very proud to have that honour both for himself but also for Randwick and, in fact, it started a trend for our club as we ended up having 3 others selected for NZ plus myself as a NZ Coach (Trans Tasman 2019, Oceania 2020). I believe it was because of Eddie that we achieved those honours as he showed us what was possible.
Eddie has always put the club first and had a vision for Randwick to become the best club in NZ and I believe we are well on the way to getting there as, the club performs well above expectation at most of the tournaments we shoot in. He was also responsible for pushing to get the range upgraded to be one of the best in NZ.
I am in no doubt that Eddie is a very worthy candidate for a Randwick Archery Club Life Membership and I am very proud to nominate him for this accolade and hope that the committee agree with my nomination.
To my knowledge, Randwick has not had any Life Memberships awarded in the 9 years that I have been a club member so it would be nice to celebrate this particular nomination.

I look forward to hearing the committee’s decision in the future.


Below is a list of why I believe Eddie should be awarded the accolade of a life membership.
Achievements
* We both coached the clubs Jama archers 3-4 years.
* Randwick Archery Club President 4-5 years.
* Randwick Archery Club (Vice President) 2021 – still actively serving on the committee.
* Eddie does a number of Beginners courses each season and some individual coaching.
* Eddie was our first NZ Representative in 35years.
* Organising working bees and range upgrades.
* Helping coach one of our clubs other NZ Reps (Dave Velleman).
* Organises the Xmas & fun shoots and club championships.
* A continuous desire to move Randwick Archery Club forward.

Kind regards
Robbie Anderson.
 




